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Prefatory Note

The Graduate School of Environmental Studies has reached its 20th
anniversary this academic year. At the commemorative event held on May
26, we welcomed officials from municipalities and endowed chairs who
have supported us throughout, receiving many warm congratulations. We
were also graced by many distinguished predecessors, allowing us to
reflect on the 20 years of the graduate school’s journey in a congenial
atmosphere. [ would like to express my deepest gratitude to everyone who
has supported the graduate school thus far.

Over these 20 years, the situation surrounding environmental science has
changed dramatically. At the time of establishment, there were skeptics
about global warming caused by human activities, but now, efforts
towards carbon neutrality have become essential for corporate activities.
In this context, we aim to explore what should be done to realize a truly
sustainable society, looking towards the future one step ahead.

Furthermore, we will continue expanding our regional and social
collaboration activities centered around the Environmental Research
Promotion Center. This academic year, we have transitioned to a full-scale
phase in the “Gastronomic Geopolitics” project led by Professor Matsubae
under the COI-NEXT program and expanded the Co-creation for Social
Innovation Division. We have also begun considering strategies to utilize
the exhibition room on the first floor of the main building of the graduate
school as a base for regional co-creation. Following Sendai City’s selection
as a “Leading Decarbonization Area” by the Ministry of the Environment,
we have established a new “Regional Decarbonization Support Office”
within the center to strengthen our support system. We will also

collaborate with the activities of the “SOFC/SOEC Social Implementation
Center,” which was established as an inter-departmental center with the
Graduate School of Engineering, to exchange information on carbon-
neutral technology and its societal implementation. For the significant
project of the second phase construction of our main building, we have
started a feasibility study for a budget request, considering a Private
Finance Initiative (PFI) that utilizes private sector capabilities for
construction and management operations.

The COVID-19 pandemic, which lasted for three years, has finally
subsided, and international collaboration is gaining momentum again.
The RESD program, where students from multiple universities in Japan,
China, and Korea visit each other’s campuses for training, was held for the
first time in a long while. The Summer School was also held in person,
including bus tours for field visits. Discussions on double degree programs
with multiple universities are progressing. Additionally, this academic
year, the appointment of former dean Tsuchiya as the principal of the
National Institute of Technology (KOSEN), Hachinohe College has led to
the establishment of the “Regional Environmental Innovation Studies
Course” in collaboration with the National Institute of Technology,
Hachinohe College. Here, we will build a cooperative relationship to
smoothly connect the research conducted by KOSEN students in the
specialized course to master’s research in our graduate school.

The Graduate School of Environmental Studies will continue to work
towards realizing a sustainable society through various activities. We look
forward to your continued support and guidance.



